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The Bulletin Board is an NGA membership benefit circulated to Local Associations and to Co-ordinators of Governor Services to update them on NGA’s work, consultations and developments in school governance.  

Please share this information widely, through your email contacts and at local meetings, to keep governing bodies better informed of, and more involved in, current activities and national issues.

FOR ACTION: NGA DATES FOR YOUR DIARY and NGA NEWS

	University of Bath – Role of chairs of governors research – Professor Chris James and his research team at the University of Bath would very much welcome your input into his new research study.  Many of you will just have filled in the NGA/TES survey, but this new survey is specifically about the role of chair of governors. The survey will take approximately 20 minutes to fill in.  The closing date for the survey is the end of summer term 2011 (i.e. Friday 22 July 2011).  The survey can be found via the attached link – Chairs' Survey
Please forward the link to the survey to any other chairs of governors or headteachers.


NGA Annual General Meeting and Conference will be held on Saturday, 19 November 2011, at Jury’s Hotel, Birmingham.  Keynote speaker Steve Munby, Chief Executive of the National College.

NGA Board Elections 2011

Please note that, as usual, three General Director places on the NGA Board are up for election. Those elected will take up their office following the NGA AGM on 19 November 2011. All members of NGA are entitled to nominate or stand for election, provided that they are serving governors at the time of nomination and election. Nominations must be received at the NGA Office by 6.00 pm on July 31. For full details go to the NGA website – About us/NGA Board Elections 2011- www.nga.org.uk
North West Regional Director Election 2011

The term of office of the North West Regional Director will end in Autumn 2011. In accordance with changes agreed at the regional meeting on 4 April 2011, the election will be held by postal/electronic ballot. The North West Regional Director will take office following the NGA AGM on 19 November 2011. Nominations must be received at the NGA Office by 6.00 pm on July 31. Guidance and a nomination form can be downloaded from the NGA website - About us/NGA Regional Director Elections 2011 – www.nga.org.uk
NGA Associations Subscriptions ~ reminder

Association Membership invoices have been sent out. Subscriptions are payable from 1 April. Please let the office know by email to membership@nga.org.uk or by phoning 0121 237 3780 if you have not received an invoice or if there are any problems.  Please note that an association cannot nominate a candidate for election, or vote in the election, unless it has paid its subscription.
DfE AND OTHER CENTRAL GOVERNMENT INFORMATION

1
The Education Bill 2011 and governing bodies

You may recall that the Education Bill contains a clause allowing maintained schools to change their size and composition.   Lord Hill (Parliamentary under Secretary of State for Education) has written to NGA setting out what the amended clause will look like and the proposed new minimum size for a governing body (seven).  The NGA’s view is that seven is too small and the minimum should remain at nine.  Lord Hill’s letter can be read via the attached link – Lord Hill Clause 37 letter.

The Bill is now being considered by Grand Committee in the House of Lords. Bill documents can be viewed via the link – http://services.parliament.uk/bills/2010- 11/education/documents.html
2
 The Bew Review – Key Stage 2 testing

The final report of the Bew Review has now been published.  The Bew Review was set up in November 2010 to look at Key Stage 2 testing, specifically to consider how assessment could be used to improve standards, make schools more accountable, but not induce schools to over-rehearse (i.e. ‘teach to the test’).

The Review has now issued its final report.  Lord Bew, in his introduction to the Report, thanks all those who gave evidence (there were over 4,000 responses to the call for evidence) and acknowledges the very strong feelings that this issue raises. He notes that    ‘It became clear early on that, based on the range of evidence and opinion and the complexity of the issues in our remit, it would not be possible for this Review to recommend a series of solutions which would command universal support. However, this has presented a real opportunity to make recommendations based purely on what is educationally the right approach.’

The Review makes a number of recommendations, including: 

· that progress should be one of the two headline published measures (in addition to attainment), and any overall judgement of a school by the Government, local authorities or Ofsted should give at least as much weighting to progress as attainment; 

· that the moderation process at Key Stage 1 should be developed further to be more consistently rigorous; 

· the introduction of three-year rolling averages, to be published alongside annual data. 

The full report (80 pages) can be viewed via the attached link – Bew Review Final Report
CONSULTATIONS: NEWS and ACTION   
1.
Proposed changes to the performance management and capability arrangements for teachers

Teachers’ performance management arrangements and capability procedures were developed separately and this has created a complexity, overlap and duplication when reviewing and assessing performance. The consultation seeks views on its suggestion of a less bureaucratic system. The proposed changes will make it easier for schools to manage teachers and deal effectively with the small number of poorly performing teachers.
The consultation can be found at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ 
Responses may be made online at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ or sent by email to: TPR.consultation@education.gsi.gov.uk or by post to: Teacher Performance and Regulation Team, DfE, Level 4, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3BT

DfE deadline 16 August 2011

          Deadline for comment to NGA 28 July 2011
2
Changes to the Admissions Framework

The Department for Education (DfE) intends to remove many of the unnecessary prescriptive burdens on schools and local authorities. This consultation seeks views on the changes to simplify Admissions Codes. The draft Codes are approximately one third of their original size and are much clearer in terms of what admission authorities must and must not do.
The consultation can be found at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ 
Responses may be made online at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ or sent by email to: admissions.consultation@education.gsi.gov.uk or by post to: Consultation Unit, DfE, Area 1C, Castle View House, East Lane, Runcorn WA7 2GJ

DfE deadline 19 August 2011

      Deadline for comment to NGA 1 August 2011
3
Feedback to the NGA – TES Survey

Many thanks to all those members who responded to the NGA/TES survey of governors – over 900 governors responded to the survey.  The results have now been collated and the TES will carry a double page spread about the survey on Friday 6 July.  

FOR INFORMATION

1
Key meetings attended by NGA in June

· School Funding Implementation Group (3.06.11 and 24.6.11): SFIG discussed and reviewed various issues regarding school funding, including Schools Financial Value Standard (SFVS).

· Peterborough Governors’ Network (7.06.11): The Future of Governance.
· NCPTA Annual Awards Ceremony (8.06.11): See Clare’s Blog of 19.06.11 for details of this enjoyable event.

· Buckinghamshire County Council Governors’ Conference (11.06.11)

· Advisory Group on Governance (15.06.11): AGOG received an update on academies, and the numbers to date, and on SFVS.

· FEdS Seminar (15.06.11): Sir David Bell (Permanent Secretary at DfE) spoke about the National Curriculum and the Secretary of State’s wishes in this regard.

· National College Annual Conference (15/16.06.11) 

· Birmingham Governors’ Network AGM & Conference 20.6.11): Emma Knights gave the keynote speech.

· National steering group of NCOGS (24.6.11): attended by Emma Knights

· Milton Keynes Academies Seminar (26.6.11) 

· HEG [Headteachers’ associations, Directors of Children’s Services and NGA] (17.6.11): regular keeping in touch meeting.

2
The first national award for outstanding anti-bullying practice 

Should your school or service be rewarded for effective anti-bullying work? The BIG Award is made by the Bullying Intervention Group – a social enterprise – to acknowledge outstanding anti-bullying practice. Membership and awards are open to any schools, children’s homes, youth centres services, or community organisations, which children and young people attend. Local authority anti-bullying schemes can also apply for the award. For full details visit: www.bullyinginterventiongroup.co.uk  

3
The School Toilet Award 
The School Toilet Award recognises and rewards schools that are taking their pupils’ health seriously by caring for their toilets and providing easy access. The award is run by the Bog Standard campaign, the campaigning arm of the national children's charity ERIC (Education and Resources for Improving Childhood Continence). And for school toilets that need a nudge in the right direction, this award could provide an added incentive.
The School Toilet Award is open to every primary and secondary school, including special schools, maintained and non-maintained, in the UK.  Schools can apply for the award online or by post. For more information visit: www.bog-standard.org 
4
School Governors’ One-Stop Shop (SGOSS)

The School Governors' One-Stop Shop is a charity dedicated to recruiting and placing school governors.  Its services are free to schools, LAs, volunteers and employers. If your school's governing body has vacancies, or is seeking a volunteer with particular skills, contact SGOSS on 0207 354 9805.

Visit the SGOSS website at: www.sgoss.org.uk    
5
SchoolsWorld ~ the new Teachers’ TV 
As indicated in the May Bulletin Board, Government funding for Teachers’ TV was withdrawn, meaning that Teachers’ TV was ceasing. It was unclear what would happen to the archive of material. However, Ten Alps, the company largely responsible for Teachers’ TV, has negotiated a ‘non exclusive agreement’ with the DfE to broadcast the entire back-catalogue on a new website service, SchoolsWorld. The new service began on 11 May. More information can be found via this link – Schoolsworld.

6  
NGA Guides available to purchase
The NGA Guides, with information on legislation, are available to order from the NGA. These valued publications are purchased by over 50 local authorities as a credible source of information and guidance for governors. The publications are available at discounted rates for NGA members.  A pack containing one of each NGA Guides can be purchased for the special discounted rate of £15 by NGA members – the rate will apply from now until 1 September.

For further information, and to access the order form for the NGA Guides, visit the NGA website: NGA Guides 

7
Local Association websites
NGA is continually developing and improving our website and has introduced new regional pages. To provide useful information for NGA members, we have included a list of local associations, by region, that link through to local associations’ websites. Please view the web page: Local Association websites If there are any changes you wish to make, please contact Gillian Allcroft, at: gillian.allcroft@nga.org.uk. 

8
Regional stories needed

Have you held a successful event or do you want to share success stories on governance or your local association? We now have a regional page available in our membership magazine, Matters Arising, to enable you to communicate to a wider audience. If you have any story ideas, please contact editor@nga.org.uk
9
NGA Membership Benefits

Make sure your association is receiving all its benefits. Members of the executive committees of local associations are entitled to receive a copy of the NGA magazine, Matters Arising sent to their home address, to have access to the members’ only section of the NGA website and to have the e-newsletter sent direct to their email address. If you have not yet given us the names, addresses and email addresses of your executive members, or if these have changed, please send details to: membership@nga.org.uk
10
 Incentives for associations to encourage schools into NGA membership
Did you know that, if half of an association’s members join the NGA (as governing bodies), then the association itself does not have to pay any membership fee to NGA?  NGA has now extended this principle so that, if just one quarter of an association’s schools becomes members of the NGA, we will halve the association’s fee for the following year. In addition, an association’s members will also now be entitled to a £5 reduction on their school’s NGA membership fee, which means that, instead of £63 for standard governing body membership, the school would pay NGA £58.  If you are interested in promoting NGA membership to your schools, please e-mail governorhq@nga.org.uk
11
Our address details 

We have noticed that some of our members are still addressing post to our old office address. Please update your records to the following details:

National Governors’ Association, 

Ground Floor, 36 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3JY.  

Tel: 0121 237 3780, fax: 0121 233 1323.
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